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Docket No. 030-13584
License No. 52-01946-07

University of Puerto Rico
Office of the Chancellor
ATTN: Ms. I. Guzman

Acting Dean of Admin;stration
Medical Sciences Campus
G.P.O. Box 5067
San Juan, PR 00936

Gentlemen:

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 52-01946-07/89-01

This refers to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) special inspection
conducted by Mr. E. Kline on March 16,17, and 20,1989, at the University of
Puerto Rico. The special inspection included an evaluation of circumstances
surrounding the occurrence of a therapeutic misadministration of a radiopharma- .

dceutical on March 7,1989. At the conclusion of the inspection, the findings
were discussed with you and selected members of your staff.

Within the scope of the inspection, no violations or deviations were
identified. However, on March 27, 1989, NRC Region'II issued a Confirmation of
Action letter documenting the specific corrective measures and actions you were
taking to assure accurate determination of phosphorus-32 (P-32) doses
administered to patients and compliance with established procedures.

1

In accordance with Section 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice". - Part 2,
Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, a copy of this letter and its enclosure ,;
will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room. '

1Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact us.

Sincerely,
ORIGINAL SIGNED

BY
W. E. CLINE

g William E. Cline, Chief

O(o7DDZ!be90525
Nuclear Materials Safety and'

.,

- pgg cg35 Safeguards Branch ;

PNV Division of Radiation Safety 152-01946-07 '

and Safeguards.

i
Enclosure: ;

NRC Inspection Report

Icc w/ encl:
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico

bec w/ encl- (See page 2)
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